
1944

There were now 34 shareholders and 24 members. Profit for the 1944 year was $296.48 .

Plans were made, but not followed through in the years to come, to improve the sleeping quarters
lean to and make a permanent structure which would include an inside toilet and septic system.
Guy Hayward repaired the lighting plant and got it running in top shape in time for the ‘44 season.

The white and green colour scheme for the boats was put into effect this year by George M.
Duck. The Betty Lou got new steering ropes and navigation lights installed.

This was the first year the Club was used in the hunting season and it was used by Dr. Joseph L.
Sanderson and a group of friends at off season rates set in 1943.

Colour movies of 1943 Camp were shown and enjoyed at the Annual General Meeting of the
Shareholders. A note was made at the meeting that Camp had been empty for many years between
July 27th and August 5th and that it was important that this time be used as the cooks were paid for
being in Camp if there was no one there or not and also because it was lowering the income of the
Club.

Harry M. Wilson was elected as President of the Windsor Rotary Club
(1918) for the term 1944 - 45.

Resignations (0)

New Members (1) George F. Masters.
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